LONDONDERRY TOWNSHIP 
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS’ I MEETING MINUTES
TUESDAY, DECEMBER 10, 2019
CALL TO ORDER:   Supervisors Richard Brown and Gene Wier were in attendance.  Richard Brown called the BOS I Meeting to order at 7:30 PM in the Municipal Building.
PUBLIC COMMENTS:  
Mr. James and Gladys Houghton:   Mr. Houghton began by requesting a delay in instigating his land development plan.  He distributed to the BOS a letter dated 12-10-2019 in which he set forth financial considerations.  He requested a delay until April or May, 2020 when he anticipated he would be in a position to start.  He noted a number of upgrades would be required, but was unsure of the specifics.  Mr. Houghton’s engineer, Jim Hagerty, has been dealing with serious health issues and previously was working with ARRO regarding requirements.  Richard Brown responded that the major issue was wet lands on this property.  In addition there are a large number of pieces of equipment on the property.  Mr. Houghton explained he has sold some equipment, some will be removed while others will be moved around depending on maintenance issues.  Richard Brown explained that prior to April or May Mr. Houghton should get his finances in order with the Township prior to moving forward with the land development plan.  Mr. Houghton noted he would clear up his account as soon as possible and be in touch in the spring with a summary of where he is with the plan.
George Strawbridge Subdivision – Mr. Jim Fritsch:  Mr. Fritsch explained the plan noting there are two properties to be combined into one:  1.)  Parcel #48-6-14.2 in West Marlborough Township with 39.2 acres in the AC District; and 2.)  Parcel #46-3-61 belonging to Mr. Strawbridge’s step-daughter in Londonderry Township  consisting of 19.038 acres in the AP District.  Mr. Fritsch read aloud the letter submitted by ARRO dated 12-03-2019 in which Spencer Andress recommended “the Board of Supervisors approve the Strawbridge lot add-on application as submitted to Londonderry Township”.  The BOS expressed no questions or concerns.  Richard Brown made a MOTION to approve the Strawbridge lot add-on as presented.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 in favor of approval.
Parkesburg Library – Steph Wrigley:  Mrs. Wrigley introduced the Director of  Parkesburg Library, Tom Knecht, and the Director of London Grove Library, Lori Schwabenbauer, to the BOS and audience.  Mr. Knecht explained that for many years Londonderry Township has been considered as being in the Parkesburg library service area and as such has monetarily supported Parkesburg Library.  The Chester County Library System (CCLS) has recently conducted studies and determined the citizens of Londonderry Township are divided in their usage of the library system with many using London Grove Library as well as Parkesburg Library.  Consequently it was determined by CCLS to split funding 50/50 between Parkesburg and London Grove.  Ms. Schwabenbauer noted London Grove does not wish to cut into the contributions for Parkesburg, however she requested the BOS consider moving up the Township’s support next year to include London Grove as well.  She explained the formula of $5.00 per capita allows Libraries to qualify for state support for improvements.  Richard Brown confirmed the Board’s support for the Library System and the BOS will consider supporting both Libraries when the topic of contributions comes up in 2020.  

Josh Kauffman Land Development Plan Review:  The purpose of Josh Kauffman’s appearance before the Board was to review the findings of the PC at their November 19th meeting.  The BOS and Mr. Kauffman reviewed the drawing and Richard Brown asked what exactly was planned.  Mr. Kauffman responded at present they would like to store/park vehicles, but in the future possibly build a vehicle maintenance structure.  Gene Wier asked if the property had been purchased.  Mr. Kauffman responded in the affirmative.  The BOS need to know the specifics of the planned use.  Richard Brown noted a request must be presented to the BOS to determine how the use applies to the conditions.  Mr. Kauffman thanked the BOS for their attention and took the plans with him
BOS I MINUTES – November 12, 2019:  As Lou Simone was absent and Gene Wier did not attend the November 12th meeting, this item was tabled until the next meeting.
BOS II Meeting: This meeting scheduled for 11-28-2019 was cancelled  

TREASURER’S REPORT- November, 2019:  The supervisors reviewed the November Treasurer’s Report as submitted by Alison Emmons and accepted it as presented.

State Police Fines:   The Township received an EFT for $713.12.
2020 Auditor Search:  Secretary Hearne and Alison Emmons continue the search for a new auditing firm.  
TOWNSHIP REPORTS:  
A. ZONING OFFICER/BUILDING INSPECTOR REPORT – November, 2019:   Richard Brown read the following from Bill Beers’ November  report: There were Six (6) Building Permits issued, Two (2) Building Permits are pending construction details for pole barns, One (1) timber harvest  permit was issued and Two (2) Demolition permits were issued.  Six (6) exempt stormwater permits were issued. Total permit fees collected were $5,520.00. Ten (10) Use & Occupancy permits were issued including Seven (7) re-sale/rentals, Two (2) temporary access permits,  One (1) regular U&O permit and Eight (8) various construction inspections were conducted. Census Form C-404 for November, 2019 was completed and submitted.  Mr. Beers is awaiting a contractor to visit Fernwood Bridge and prepare a cost estimate for repairs.  Highland Township is not in agreement to close the Fernwood Road due to fire and other emergency equipment as well as school buses.  Mr. Beers requested the LDT Historical Committee determine if there is historical significance to the Hilltop Farm (Star Point) property as it is scheduled to be demolished.
Discussion:  Richard Brown noted he respected Highland's rationale regarding not closing Fernwood Bridge.  However, there is a need to limit truck traffic and slow down ALL traffic on Fernwood Road.  Richard Brown made a MOTION for the Township to purchase two (2) sets of movable speed bumps to be installed on Fernwood Road with associate signage.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 in favor.  Tanya Emslie, 205 Fernwood Road, noted she was nearly hit leaving her driveway.  George Armington, also a Fernwood Road resident, noted he had set up cameras to try to obtain pictures of the truck cabs or license tags (for identification purposes) but the speed of the vehicles was such that the camera did not yield any useful information other than a large number count of vehicles traveling on Fernwood.  Richard Brown said he had driven Fernwood to determine the most effective position for the speed bumps – possibly mid-way of the Micolucci property and at the other end down near the Transfer Station or bridge.  Perhaps the speed bumps could be moved in 6 months or so to change up the locations from time to time.  It was noted that some drivers are failing to honor stop sign laws.  Richard Brown will talk with Highland to see if the two Townships can work together.
ROADMASTER:  Richard Brown announced the new snow plow drivers are being drug tested per CDL / PSATS regulations.  One more driver has submitted an application for employment consideration.
C. EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT:  No report.
D. PLANNING COMMISSION:   Richard Brown read aloud the November PC Report as submitted by Chairman, Rich Henryson:   
The Houghton Land Development application:  based on ARRO’s denial letter of 11-11-2019, the BOS on 11-12-2019 denied Mr. Houghton’s application.  
The George Strawbridge Reverse Subdivision Plan:  The PC voted to recommend BOS approval pending approval of ARRO’s review letter.  
The Robert Wiggins Subdivision and Land Development Plan:  The PC recommended that all information be sent to Spence Andress and ARRO for their review noting sewage must be addressed on Lot #2 and the Township should request additional right-of-ways on both Rt. 41 and Rt. 926.  The PA DEP had sent a waiver for BOS signatures, but the BOS asked for Spence Andress to review prior to signing the waiver.  Following further discussion and that the sewage issue must be addressed, Richard Brown made a MOTION that contingent upon Spence Andress’s review of the plan to grant the waiver.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 in favor.  

The Josh and Chris Kauffman Plan:  After reviewing the zoning it appeared the potential plan would be allowed through By Right and Conditional Use, but there are many details that would have to be addressed.  A list of potential issues was compiled by the PC to assist the BOS and applicant.
E. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE (OSC):  The November Meeting was cancelled.
F. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE (HC):   Richard Brown read the HC Minutes as submitted by Chairman Diane Henryson.  The Committee discussed the Ramsey School, the history of the Daleville Store and the finding by Steven McHenry that the historical map, Numbered 179, was signed by the County Commissioners serving in 1882.
G. WEBSITE/ FACEBOOK:  Gene Wier reported the new Go Daddy / LDT website is nearly up and running.  He asked if it was necessary to post the archived Minutes from 2013 forward?  Following discussion it was decided to post only the current year’s Minutes (2019/2020).  Sue Haldeman has asked that the previous website be removed by the end of the week. 
OLD BUSINESS:  
A. FAGGS MANOR ROAD GUIDERAIL:  LDT has received the final check from the insurance company and this incident is now complete.
B. CAMERAS FOR LDT:  Troy Losey has installed the two (2) cameras.  Gene Wier will review the instructions and documentation and complete the set-up.
E. LONDONDERRY TOWNSHIP SEAL AND LOGO:  Gene Wier had submitted the new Seal design which included the word SEAL which is required.  The Board approved and thanked Mr. Wier for his expertise.
F. CROSSING FROM LONDONDERRY MEADOWS TO NEW DALEVILLE PARK ACROSS RT. 796:  The Board reviewed the quote received from ARRO regarding the Rt. 796 Crosswalk.  The proposed estimate and plans are extensive and will require further review.  This topic was tabled..
G. FERNWOOD ROAD TRUCK ISSUES:  This was discussed earlier in the meeting (See November Zoning Officer Report).
H. ROBERT WIGGINS SUBDIVISION:  This topic was previously discussed (See Planning Commission).  Spence Andress will pick up the D.L. Howell drawing, correspondence and PA DEP Waiver Application on 12-13-2019.  
NEW BUSINESS:  
A. ROUTE 41 AND 926 IMPROVEMENTS:  Richard Brown noted Londonderry Township has received the “final” plan for review.  This project has been 15 years in process.  The LDT consultant has reviewed the PennDOT plan and given expert advice regarding the roundabout.  PennDOT’s previous experience with roundabouts has been to construct small ones, but this project is the first high speed one.  LDT’s consultant made several suggestions, including making the circle slightly ovoid, and PennDOT has accepted / incorporated most of his suggestions.  Speeds in the area will be reduced to 25 MPH to accommodate all forms of equipment from tractor trailers to farm equipment.  It is anticipated the new design will likely take less property and may be moved slightly towards Chatham. 
B. HONEYCROFT – PHASE V:  Richard Brown made a MOTION to approve three (3) Agreements for Honeycroft Phase V.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 in favor.  Three (3) copies of each of the three (3) Agreements were signed.
ANNOUNCEMENTS AND CORRESPONDENCE:  
A. PLANNING COMMISSION:  Likely PC Meeting Cancelled in December
B. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE:  Likely PC Meeting Cancelled in December
C. OFFICE CLOSED – CHRISTMAS HOLIDAY:  December 24, 25, and 26th.
D. BOS End of Year MEETING:  Monday, December 30, 2019 at 7:30 PM. (Budget Approval) 
E. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE:  December Meeting Cancelled.

F. OFFICE CLOSED – NEW YEARS:  December 31st and January 1st.  

G. BOS ORGANIZATION AND REGULAR MEETING:  Monday, January 06, 2020 at 7:30 PM.  
PAY BILLS:
Bills were reviewed and paid in the usual manner
ADJOURNMENT:  As there was no further business before the BOS a MOTION was made by Richard Brown and seconded by Gene Wier to adjourn the meeting at 8:36 PM.  The vote was 2-0 in favor.

Respectfully Submitted,

Janice H. Hearne
Administrative Secretary
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